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Circular 18/2021 

 
10 July 2021 

 
Dear Resident 
 
Resident Notification on Second Pfizer Vaccination - COVID 19  
 
We are delighted to inform you that the second Pfizer Vaccination for Covid-19 will take place at 
Evergreen Diep River in the Recreation Room on the Friday, 16th July 2021. Staff Nurse Sharon 
Adams will start setting up bookings with each resident from Monday, similarly to the way we did it in 
the 1st round. 
 
Most of you would have received an SMS confirming your first vaccination and perhaps you might 
have received a notification from the EVDS system about locations for available sites where you can 
get your second vaccine.  
 
You can go to any of these sites with your vaccination card to get your second vaccine administered, 
or you can wait till the Friday, 16th July and have it done at the Diep River Village.  
 
We have all the vaccination cards from your fist vaccination and will complete these cards with your 
second vaccination information and hand them over to you on the day.  
 
When you come down to the Recreation Room at your arranged and designated time to be 
vaccinated, we will work on the EVDS database to process vaccinations. Please note residents will 
come down and register at the table as per the last time. You will then be directed to receive your 
second vaccine. Once you have received your vaccine, you will stay in the observation area for 
approximately 15 minutes to see if you have any adverse effects or reactions. A paramedic will be on 
site to tend to any person who might experience adverse reactions.   
 
Please bear in mind that if you’ve had your flu or pneumonia vaccine in the 30 days leading up to 
Friday, 16 July 2021 you cannot be vaccinated. You can also not go for a flu or pneumonia vaccine in 
the 30 days after receiving your COVID19 vaccine.  
 
If you have recently been tested positive for COVID19, you will have to wait 30 days after your 14-day 
recovery period before you can get your second vaccine. Unfortunately, we cannot keep vaccines for 
residents who cannot make this vaccination date.  
 
We will send out communication early next week to set appointment times for residents to make their 
way down to the Recreation room so that we have a smooth flow of residents coming through to 
vaccinated, in order to reduce delay or waiting times.  
 
Please contact me if you have any queries or require any additional information.  
 
Your sincerely,   

 
Christine Dempers 
Village Manager 


